Dear Friends, Spring 2016
Our End-of-Passover Greetings to you each. As many of you know, this has been a difficult year of transitions (with my father's passing in January) but we so appreciate your responses, your prayers, emails/letters & support. Thank You!

Here's a quick update from the Brocks

- We just had a very special time (3 weeks) with "Grandma Bunny" here in KC. She is 87 and fared the road-trip out west with flying colors! After 2 more weeks with my sister & her husband in the NC mountains, she now returns to her place at Penney Farms, FL. Here in KC, she spent daily time in the IHOP-KC prayer room, healing rooms, including time at the YMCA along with wonderful walks in the neighborhood. We enjoyed popcorn and movies and she even played a little piano with her grandsons on violin & cello:) One highlight was when her 90 year old sister came from Illinois (with her son, Jim) for a weekend surprise visit--a memory never to forget!
- We just had our 1st Passover Seder meal here (since returning to KC).
 This was a precious time of worship with families from Egypt, Iraq, Persia & Israel (a special treat with John & Una leading)--truly an Isaiah 19 moment. We continue to explore options to return to the Middle East.
- Stephen just turned 18 and will be graduating from high school (Bethel Academy) May 28th. Both Stephen and Joseph continue to play (violin, drums & cello) on prayer sets and with IHOP (evening) youth sets.
- Samuel & John will finish up their 2nd & 1st year of college in early May.
 Samuel will be teaching/assisting in the Belmont String Crossings (Violin)
 Camp this June. John will be working full-time in SC until he returns for RA training and summer football training in August (Missouri Valley College).
- Tim & Melody continue to volunteer at Bethel Academy K-12. Mel has a growing number of violin students, incl 5 via Skype. In Feb Tim began playing bass on an Arabic intercession set in the All Nations Prayer Room.
- We are developing our first online (overseas pilot) music & worship camp to be tested in the Middle East later this month. (After much prayer, we will not be directing the Suzuki & Worship Music Camp [SWMC] this summer).

Thoughts from the Prayer Room and a Recent Message (on our website)

Perhaps in 2016? We sense the message** below, (which came like a hydrant on Mar 6th) coincides with the Azusa Now Call. Many feel the Azusa Now event in Los Angeles may be a key to starting the US engine of revival, but it beckons an appropriate response. (I believe God was wooing us into repentance & unity by His kindness that sacred day, Apr 9th). Leading up to that day, I heard Lou Engle say that he refused to be jaded, but God was encouraging him and he sacrificed his house like a broken alabaster for the 'field of dreams.' The call went out to the forerunners to pray & fast in an appointed time. What is our response? Jer 36:3 describes a similar call saying, "Perhaps, If every man turns to the Lord"

I will Run the Way of Your Commandments, for You will enlarge my heart When Jesus starts to run, we must follow--but there is a reward: greater capacity to love Him and others (Ps119:32).

For over 2 years we have sensed His readiness to act. After we returned home from our musicianary journey (as a family) in the Middle East in 2013, we began to hear the Lord say that 2016 has an appointed time. (I share more about this in the message below). While meditating by the fire in late Nov 2013, Psa 119:126 jumped out at me: "It is time for the Lord to act, for they have broken Your law." Immediately a flood of thoughts began to come, and I knew we had about 2 years to get ready, that the 2016 US presidential election would not be normal, that things would begin to be seen for what they really are. Q: If the basic covenants of the constitution are broken, what can the righteous do? A: "Behold His face & follow the Lamb." (You'll know if the plane is hijacked when its time to land-let the reader understand). Ps 11:3,4-7, BTB, BUR KC 4.27.16

**For message click on <u>brocksupperroom.org</u> and scroll down to "Responding in an Appointed Time." (45' given at Sovereign Lord Fellowship on Mar 6th, 2016)

Love and Grace for this Season, Tim & Melody Brock

Brocks Upper Room, Inc. **P.O Box 364, Grandview MO 64030** www.brocksupperroom.org bur@brocksupperroom.org (All donations made to Brocks Upper Room are tax deductible)